
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

MINUTES 

                                                       

July 9, 2018 

 

     The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in its regular monthly meeting on 

Monday, July 9, 2018 at 6:30 p.m.  Board members present were Steven W. DeBerry – Chair, 

Tommy Blake – Vice Chair, Jesse Hill, Ann Long, Tommy Blake, Shirley Threadgill, Sandra 

Miller and Bryan Dozier.   

   

     Chairman DeBerry called the meeting to order and moved to adopt the agenda as shown.  

Sandra Miller made the motion with Jesse Hill seconding.  The agenda was accepted with 

unanimous approval from the board. 

 

      Chairman DeBerry read a devotional that reminded us to be an encouragement to someone.   

 

     Chairman DeBerry led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America. 

 

     No one signed up to address the board during the public comment period.     

 

     Superintendent Ellis recognized Bill Mingin, Maintenance/Transportation Director.  Mr. 

Mingin was selected as the Montgomery County Schools Employee of the Month.  Dr. Ellis 

thanked Mr. Mingin for his work over the years, but most recently leading the charge to have 

entrance buzzers installed at each school and overseeing the addition of the East Middle wing.   

 

     Chairman DeBerry asked the board to approve the consent agenda as shown.  The board 

agreed unanimously, with Tommy Blake making the motion to approve and Sandra Miller 

seconding.  The board approved the following July agenda items: 

 

1) Board minutes from the June 4th meeting; 

2) Personnel and Auxiliary Reports: 

 

a. Upon the recommendation of the principal, approval of the following additions to the 

      substitute teacher list:  

 

            Non-Certified  Recommended By  Record Check  

1) Stephanie Parker  Sloan Browning  Yes 

 

       Certified 

1) Brittney Woodle  Ellen Jones   Yes 

2) Candice Russell  Chris Jonassen   Yes 

3) Alexandra Harrison Pokie Noland   Yes  

 

b. Superintendent reports the acceptance of the following resignations/retirements: 

 

Resignation/Retirement School/Assignment  Effective Date 

1) Chris Jonassen  West Middle School    TBD 

Resignation    Principal 

 

2) Abigail Avalos  Troy Elementary School  June 12, 2018 

Resignation  Kindergarten Teacher 
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3) Candace Floyd      East Montgomery High June 13, 2018 

Resignation   Math Teacher 

 

4) Deborah Witinski  West Middle School  July 1, 2018 

Retirement   Art Teacher 

 

5) Terry Appen  Mt. Gilead Elementary July 27, 2018 

Resignation  PE Teacher 

 

6) Maurice Torain  East Montgomery High June 19, 2018 

Resignation  PE Teacher/Football Coach 

 

7) Dominique Drake  Montgomery Learning Ac. June 30, 2018 

Resignation  Math Teacher 

 

8)  Jennifer Beck  Star Elementary School TBD 

 Resignation  Principal 

 

9)  Pokie Noland  Central Office   TBD 

 Resignation  Dir. of Exceptional Children 

 

10)  James Poole  East Middle School  June 22, 2018 

 Resignation  P.T. Custodian 

 

11)  Deanna Davis  Page Street Elementary June 26, 2018 

 Resignation  5th Grade Teacher 

 

c. Report of the following transfers: 
 

  Transfer/ 

  Effective Date    From    To                Replacing 

         1) Ashley Williamson East Middle School    West Middle School       Alicia Legrande 

            08/21/2018                 7th Grade Science/S.S 7th Grade Science/S.S 

 

        2) Christy McIntyre Mt. Gilead Elem. West Middle School      Katie Hinson 

 08/21/2018  5th Grade Teacher 6th Grade Math/Science 
 

        3) Lee Waln  West Middle School  West Middle School      Mary Stone 

 08/21/2018  Dig. Learn. Coach  8th Grade Science 
 

        4) Pearl Pratt  East High School Montg. Early College      

 08/21/2018             English Teacher English Teacher 
 

        5) Cindy Martin  East High School Montg. Early College     

 08/21/2018  Science Teacher Science Teacher 
 

        6)  Sabrena Conrad West High School West/East High School      

             08/21/2018  History  History 
 

        7) Suzy Boros  West High School West/East High School 

            08/21/2018  English  English 
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        8) Jamie Woodruff Candor Elementary Star Elementary     Judy Seawall 

             08/21/2018                 Elem. Spanish  ESL 

 

         9) Susan Read  Green Ridge Elem. TBD 

              08/21/2018  Dig. Learning Coach Elem/ Exploratory Tech. 

 

        10) Selena Valdovinos   Candor Elementary Candor Elementary       

              08/21/2018  Data Manager  Pre-K Teacher Assistant 

 

        11) Teresa Greene Candor Elementary Candor Elementary  Selena Valdovinos 

              08/21/2018                Teacher Assistant Data Manager 

 

d. Upon recommendation, approval of the following teacher assignments for the 2018-2019 

school year: 

 

  Employee           School                         Replacing 

1) Audrea Samuels  Candor Elementary School           Julie Estes  

2) Tajin Bell   Troy Elementary School           Abigail Avalos 

3) Dustin Blalock  Troy Elementary School           New Position 

4) Pamela Hamric  Mt. Gilead Elementary School          Chelsea Cagle 

5) Trician Bailey   Mt. Gilead Elementary School          Mayra Saavedra 

6) Samantha Stewart  Star Elementary School           Seeley Finicum 

7) Jody Cullers   Mt. Gilead Elementary School         Christy McIntyre 

 

 

e. Upon recommendation, approval of principal recommendation for employment of the 

following one year probationary contracts for the 2018-2019 school year as provided by 

General Statute 115C-325: 

 

School/Employee 

West Middle School 

1) Sherry Ferree 

 

    Mt. Gilead Elementary School 

1) Chelsea Anderson 

 

f. Upon recommendation, approval of principal recommendation for employment of the 

following four year probationary contracts for the 2018-2019 school year as provided by 

General Statute 115C-325: 

 

 School/Employee 

 East Montgomery High School 

1) Corey Crane 

 

g. Upon recommendation, approval of the following administrative contracts: 
 

Central Office-Annual 12 month term commencing July 1, 2018 and ending June 30, 

2022 

 ● Mitch Taylor, Chief Financial Officer 
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 ● Dr. Takeda Legrand, Assistant Superintendent/Accountability, Diversity, and    

    Equity 

  ● Dr. Kevin Lancaster, Deputy Superintendent 

 

h. Upon recommendation of the superintendent, approval of recommendation for employment 

of  the following non-certified personnel: 

 

  Employee/                      School/                               Record 

         Effective Date              Assignment                        Check               

1)  Regina McRae      Mt. Gilead Elementary         Yes                     

06/18/2018       Custodian 

 

2)  Jacob Williams      Central Office                        Yes 

06/11/2018       P.T. Summer Maintenance 

 

Upon recommendation, approval of release from Montgomery County Schools requested 

for the 2018-2019 school year. 

Montgomery County to Asheboro City Schools 

 

Montgomery County to Davidson County Schools 

 

Montgomery County to Stanly County Schools 

 

Montgomery County to Thomasville City Schools 

 

3) Budget Amendment #9: 
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     Superintendent Ellis asked the board to review three suggested dates to hold the End of the 

Year Review.  The board voted unanimously on Thursday, September 6, with a motion by Bryan 

Dozier and a second from Shirley Threadgill.   

 

     Superintendent Ellis asked the board to open discussion on Policy #4601 Collection of 

Student Fees and Charges.  The policy, adopted August 3, 2015, states that if students owe fees 

for textbooks, extracurricular and/or athletic supplies, fundraiser balances, damages to laptops 

and cafeteria charges, they must be paid in full by the end of the current school year.  In the 

event the fees cannot be collected, the administration may withhold the student from end of the 

year ceremonies, including graduation exercises. Dr. Ellis stated that fees owed this year are 

$100,000+ and that is with rigorous collection. The board asked that a policy amendment to 
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cover fee collection be submitted for first reading at the August meeting, with approval after 

review at the September meeting.    

 

    Next on the agenda, Wade Auman presented an i3 Grant/Technology Update.  Programs that 

work for the students include blended learning, lessons utilizing technology, NC Digital 

Learning Rubric and  teachers trained in the ACCESS Ambassadors and Diplomats Course from 

Friday Institute who present at professional development sessions, some at the state level.  The 

third summer camp will be held August 2.  All schools will continue learning walks and receive 

a minimum of ten technology professional development hours each year.  Mobile hotspots and 

Wi-Fi on the buses continue to aid student learning, while physical damages to devices and high 

repair costs are an issue. Program changes for the next school year include employing two digital 

learning coaches and maintaining two technician positions for repairs.  Kindergarten through 

fifth grade will leave their devices in the school buildings due to excess damages.  Schools will 

continue to send home monthly invoices and collect fees.  Each school will be held accountable 

for all outstanding fees not collected at the end of the year.  A technology fee of twenty-five 

dollars for kindergarten through second grade and forty dollars for third through twelfth grade 

will be proposed for the 2018-19 school year.  This includes insurance to cover each device.            
 

     Dr. Ellis led a discussion concerning the new field house at Montgomery Central.  The county 

assigned a one million dollar allowance for the field house, but with the plans budgeted at 1.4 

million, it has been questioned where the balance will come from.  The suggested solution would 

be to ask the county to use any leftover funds out of the budget to cover the overage.  Dr. Ellis 

said this would be ideal; however, he did note the county’s position due to the “unknowns” of the 

project, including inflation and rising construction costs.  The board will adopt a formal 

resolution at the August meeting.               

 

     Jay Niederhofer, Montgomery Central Project Manager, presented an update on construction 

at the site.  All footings and concrete has been poured, conduit is installed, all blasting is 

complete and the foundation block is on site ready for installation for the Career and Technical 

Education Building.  The high school footings have begun, surveying points have been 

established and the concrete pad will be added in July.  Added to the site is storm water pipe, 

water line, sewer line, site lighting and retention walls.  Mr. Niederhofer will present to the board 

a monthly construction update.                  

 

     During Superintendent Remarks, Superintendent Ellis commented that the July meeting had 

been very productive with discussions of the field house, fees and construction.  He said he 

would resume his remarks next month.    

 

     Chairman DeBerry then asked for a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel.  

Ann Long made the motion, with Bryan Dozier seconding. The board approved entering into 

closed session unanimously.   

     

     After returning from closed session, Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the 

meeting.  With a motion by Bryan Dozier and a second by Shirley Threadgill, the meeting was 

duly adjourned.   

   

    The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, August 6, 2018 at 6:30 pm.                                                     

                                          

       _________________________                     _______________________ 

       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 


